

Department of Military and Veterans Affairs

Office of the Commissioner

P.O. Box 5800 JBER, AK 99505-0800 Main: 907.428.6003 Fax: 907.428.6019

February 11, 2020

The Honorable Laddie Shaw Co-Chair House Military and Veteran's Affairs Committee State Capitol, Room 112 Juneau, AK 99801

The Honorable Steve Thompson Co-Chair House Military and Veteran's Affairs Committee State Capitol, Room 204 Juneau, AK 99801

Dear Representatives Shaw and Thompson: On behalf of the Department of Military and Veteran's Affairs (DMVA), I am writing to express support for HB 223 Naming Vietnam Helicopter Pilots Memorial Bridge.

This is a salute to the pilots that served with honor and valor. These pilots not only served as combat support, they also served as medevac for their wounded brethren. The life expectancy for a Vietnam pilot was 4 weeks. It is unfortunate that 2202 pilots never made it home. This legislation will undoubtedly pay the much deserved respect to the Vietnam Helicopter Pilots. Therefore, I offer this letter of support.

Sincerely,

TORRENCE W. SAXE Maj. Gen. AKNG

The Adjutant General - Alaska